

Newsletter #23-March 28, 2025

Congratulations Poster Winners:

St. Joseph School did well this year in the Grant County Land and Water Conservation Department poster contest. We had winners in all four groups.

In the K-1 Group, Lila Kuhl earned 2nd place for her poster. In the Grade 2-3 Group, Madalynn Rupp was awarded 3rd place for her poster. In the Grade 4-6 group, Grady Rosenthal was awarded 3rd place on his poster. In the Grades 7-9 group, Peyton Busch was awarded 1st place and Braeden Berning earned 2nd place for their posters.

Peyton's poster moved on to the Area Level where she was awarded 3rd place. Our winners will be receiving a certificate along with a cash prize for their work and effort.

We have some talented students at St. Joseph School. Each year I try to get the students into different contests to help them discover some of their hidden talents. With a little hard work and extra effort, they can do very well. Great job everyone!

Blood Drive:

Thanks to everyone who donated to the St. Joseph School Spring Blood Drive. I heard back from our representative, and we had 14 units of blood donated from our blood drive. We did not reach our goal, but these donations will help save the lives of 42 people in our area who may need blood. Thanks to everyone who made our blood drive a success.

Fee Balances:

In your Friday Folder you will find an invoice if you have any remaining fee balances. We ask that you complete these balances by the end of the school year. Please check your records to make sure there are no errors. Call me with any questions you may have. Thank you.

Area 5 Track Meet:

The Catholic schools in Area 5 will be holding a track meet that the students in grades 4 through 8 can participate in. This year it will be held at Lancaster High School on Wednesday, April 30th.

Please talk this over with your son or daughter to see if they are interested in participating in this track meet. I will be asking the students on Monday if they would like to participate and which events they would like to compete in.

Athletic Banquet:

St. Joseph School Athletic Banquet on Tuesday, Aprill 1st from 6:00-7:30 p.m. This is for athletes and their families who participated in summer ball, volleyball, and basketball this past year. We will have pizza, certificates will be presented, and we will finish with some open gym time.

Hope you can join us as we celebrate our accomplishments.

Mark Your Calendar:

3/31-End of 3rd Quarter 4/1-Athletic Banquet 4/9-Stations of the Cross (12:45 p.m.) 4/11-Early Release (1:30 Dismissal) 4/11-Second Fish Fry 4/17-4/21-Easter Break

Have a good weekend!

Miss Wills

608-748-4442

principalwills@stjosephscs.info

www.stjosephscs.info

